Minutes of Management Committee Meeting 2.9.14.

Apologies : There were no apologies all members were present.

Minutes of previous meeting :   These had been sent by email. 

Matters arising :  Water meter continues to be read. In the last 2 months 32 cm had been used, compared with 38cm between Jan and June. There is obviously a need to encourage more use of water butts collecting rainwater from sheds and greenhouses.

Paula Kelly who enquired about an allotment via the web site has still not provided her address without which her residency in Howden cannot be verified. If she does not answer the next email, she will be removed from her provisional place on the waiting list. 
Correspondence ;  There had been no correspondence received since the last meeting.

Waiting list:  There are 10 people on the list not including the lady mentioned above.

Grass cutting ; Shane Tipping was to be given petrol money to cover the fuel used.

Autumn Competition ; The weigh in for heaviest marrow competition will be from 2pm on Tuesday 7th. October. 

State of plots Concern was expressed about two plots in particular which are not being cultivated and the weeds that have grown are seeding and blowing onto adjacent plots. These tenants are to be sent letters reminding them of conditions 12 – 14 of the tenancy agreement.
Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday  7th. October after the marrow competition.

AOB : As the tenants had a lot of tidying and clearing up to do after the council’s contractor cut the hedge in July, it was suggested that the tenants tender for the job for next year. The hedge is becoming very wide and needs narrowing so that it can be cut more easily. The council will be contacted.

The harvest festival in the Minster is on Sunday 28th September. Any contributions of produce will be gratefully accepted by Keith Lockwood on Friday 26th. September.

